
Summer Masses at the Lake 
 
Masses will be held in Silton on Saturdays at 7 p.m. from 

June 3 to September 2 at the Silton United 

Church. Turn right off Main Street at the com-

munity hall. For more information contact Mar-

garet Molloy at 306-352-2908. 
 

Mass is held every weekend at St. Rita's Catholic Church 

in Strasbourg. For times please call Jan Leibel at 306-537

-8648. 

Summer Pilgrimages 
 

If you are interested in taking a pilgrimage this summer, the 

Archdiocesan website has all the up to date information, 

location and dates:  https://archregina.sk.ca/our-

archdiocese/annual-pilgrimage-sites 

 

 Sunday, June 25 Grotto Kateri Tekakwitha, File Hills.  

The shrine is 12 km east of Balcarres on Highway 10 

and 6 km north.  The day begins at 12:30 pm with a 

traditional feast followed by Mass and a flower day 

celebration revisiting the cemetery.  Everyone is wel-

come.  Contact Sr. Bernadette Feist 1-306-332-6838 or 

Lloyd Desnomie  1-306-334-2808 

 Calvary Memorial Mass, at the Shrine in Candiac, will 

be Sunday July 23 at 10:30 a.m. and will be hosted by 

St. Joseph’s parish. Archbishop Don Bolen will be in 

attendance. There will be a cold plate dinner at Candiac 

Hall immediately following Mass. Everyone is wel-

come. 

Coming to Our Lady of Peace 

Cat Chat Vacation Bible School 
 

Cool Kingdom Party. “Mary leads me 

closer to Jesus”.  Children Ages 4-12 (up 

to Grade 6) July 31-August 4. Call the 

Parish Office @ 306-543-5355 to register 

or pick up registration form @ the infor-

mation table or download one from our website. 

www.ourladyofpeaceregina.ca 

We wish to thank the students at Jean Vanier 

School who fold our bulletins each week dur-

ing the school year.  May you all have a great 

summer! 

Country Gospel Sing-Along 
 

Sunday, July 16 at 2:00 p.m., all are invited 

to St. Peter's Parish Hall (100 Argyle Street) 

with  Free Spirit. There will be refreshments, 

a free will offering and a 50/50 draw. Pro-

ceeds go to St. Peter CWL. Please use the 

south side entrance (wheelchair accessible). 

For more info, please call Patricia at 306-924-0418. 

Ministry of Care Training 
 
Are you called to visit the sick, elderly or home-

bound?  “Ministry of Care Training” (sponsored by the 

Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Regina) is open to all 

faith communities.  This one-day program is an intro-

duction to those who would like to know more about 

being a Spiritual Care Visitor within a health care facil-

ity but also valuable for parish/church home and nursing 

home ministry.  The workshop will occur Saturday, Sep-

tember 9, 2017 – please contact Karen Ziegler at 306-

766-5991 or Susan Askin at  639-625-7092 for further 

information or for a registration form.   

Vatican Releases Online  

Questionnaire for Youth 
 

To involve young people in preparations for the Synod 

of Bishops on youth in 2018, the Vatican has released 

an online questionnaire to better understand the lives, 

attitudes and concerns of 16- to 29-year-olds around the 

world. The questionnaire — available in English, Span-

ish, French and Italian — can be found on the synod’s 

official site: youth.synod2018.va/content/synod2018/

it.html and is open to any young person, regardless of 

faith or religious belief.  The answers to the question-

naire, along with contributions from bishops, bishops’ 

conferences and other church bodies, “will provide the 

basis for the drafting of the ‘instrumentum laboris,’” or 

working document for the assembly. 

Ordination to the Priesthood 
 

The Archdiocese of Regina is pleased to an-

nounce the upcoming ordination of Arpee 

Urquico, Friday June 30, 2017 at 7:00 pm, 

Holy Rosary Cathedral, 3125—13th Ave.  All 

are welcome to attend 

Little Flower Work Bee 
 

We are looking for a work crew of three to 

four able-bodied individuals who would be 

interested in helping to sand and paint the 

rectory deck.  If you are interested, please 

call Pat Kuntz at 306530-0408. 

The Arch 
 

The summer edition of The Arch is available at 

www.archregina.sk.ca and by following the links. 

LITTLE FLOWER PARISH 
Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 25, 2017 

Little Flower Sunday Masses 

Saturdays, 5:00 p.m. 

Sundays, 10:00 a.m. 

Reconciliation prior to all Masses OR by appointment 
 
Weekday Masses  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  8:00 a.m. 

Friday Adoration 7:30—8:00 a.m. 
  
 
College Park I Retirement Residence Liturgy 

Every Thursday 10:30 a.m.   

 

College Park II Retirement Residence Liturgy 

2nd & 4th Friday of the month 10:30 a.m.  
 
Little Flower Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 

8:30 a.m.—12:00 noon 

1:00—3:30 p.m. 
 
Parish Staff Team 

Administrator:  Rev. Jose Periyilkatte 

Pastoral Assistant:  Bonnie Thiele Hunt 

Office Manager:  Donna Costella 

Caretaker:  Jose Antony 
420 College Avenue 

Regina, Saskatchewan     

S4N 0X2 

Phone (306) 522-8583 

Fax 1-844-335-8373 

E-mail:  littleflowerregina@sasktel.net  

Website:  www.littleflowerregina.ca 

MISSION  STATEMENT: Little Flower Parish as a faith community 
reaches out to all in service, compassion and love to fulfill our 
mission of proclaiming the gospel daily in word and deed. 

Little Flower Parish is wheelchair accessible 

through the Edgar Street entrance. 

I tell you that it is enough to recognize one’s 

nothingness and to abandon one’s self like a 

child in the arms of God. 

                                     ~ St. Thérèse of Lisieux 
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Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 25, 2017 

Saturday, June 24:  5:00 pm 

     Altar Servers:  Cliff Velasco, Rese Catarina, Denise Arevalo 

     Community Leader:  Jean Zdunich 

     Lector 1:  Rosemarie Kovacs 

     Lector 2:  Xanthine Catarina 

Sunday, June 25:  10:00 am 

     Altar Servers:   Jesse Stradeski, Minwoo Yoo, Lucas Kim 

     Community Leader:  Diane Goski 

     Lector 1:  Clair Wingerter 

     Lector 2:  Regina Kim 
      
Children’s Liturgy:  Tara Gaudet & Thelma Charette 
 
Weekday Lector/Altar Server:  Barb Aman 
 

Theme:  God’s love has touched us, and nothing is the same.  Through his eyes we see the world’s sinful sickness, we 

see the world’s hunger for meaning.  Dare we risk playing the prophet to today’s world? 

This Week in the Parish . . .  
 

Daily Mass intentions as listed below: 
 
Tues., June 27  8:00 am +Repose of  John Fahlman 
 
Wed., June 28  8:00 am +Repose of  John Fahlman 
 
Thurs., June 29  8:00 am +Repose of  John Fahlman 
 
Fri., June  30  8:00 am +Repose of  Irwin Ryan 
 
Sat., July 1   5:00 pm Intentions of Sr. Mel Hruska 

A complete list of daily Mass intentions (June) may be found on the bulletin 

boards and the parish website. 

 

Events: 
 
Wed, June 28   9:30 am St. Augustine Year End Mass   

     7:00 pm Parish Council meeting  

      Reception  

How will you put your  
convictions into practice? 
Build our life on a strong  
foundation. 

Prayer Ministry 
 

Please pray for the needs of the sick of our parish, the 

homebound, those in nursing homes and those who care 

for them, especially: Alfred Boehme, 

Tony & Kay Fahlman, Fr. Joe Firkola, 

Fr. Marcel George, Dean Hutchence, 

Mary Kish, Fr. Ken Koep, Maxine 

Lefebvre, Carolynn Meginbir,  Thomas 

& Theresa Periyilkatte,   Claudia Sali, 

Dianne Stromich, Kathleen Wingerter and Louise 

Wingerter.  Please also, keep in your prayers all who are 

grieving the death of a loved one. 

Little Flower Bible Study 
 
Our weekly Bible Study is on Tuesday mornings, after 

the 8 am Mass.  We are currently studying the CA-

THOLICISM series by Robert Barron.  We invite you to 

join us for refreshments and exploration of God’s Word 

in the parish auditorium.  The last session before the 

summer break will be July 4. 

 

 
 

 
John & Tracey Seiferling—June 26—24 years 

Ronald & Catherine Delfinado—June 26—19 years 

Nathan & Brenda Diehl—June 26—7 years 

Eric & Rica Salinetes—June 27—20 years 

Joe & Bernice Toth—June 28—32 years 

Hans & Katherine Reisinger—June 30—61 years 

Danilo & Josephine Gonzaga—June 30—28 years 

Donald & Marjorie Benz—July 1—50 years 
 

Richest blessings to all our couples.  You are a  

particular witness of God’s love and fidelity amongst us! 

Vocation View 
 

Courage is needed to speak God’s word.  Let no one 

intimidate you.  God gives you the power to speak the 

truth.     (Matthew 10:26-33) 

Financial Update     

  Collection Target June 18 Jan 1 - June 18 

    Over (short) Over (short) 

  June 18 June 18 from target from target 

Envelopes/Donations - 107  $   2,687    

Non-envelope collection  $      328    

Total collection  $   3,015  $    2,927  $               88  $        (19,469) 

The Canada Day Eucharistic Celebration 
 

Archbishop Donald J. Bolen will celebrate 

Mass at  Blessed Sacrament Church, 2049 

Scarth St, Regina.  10 am, Saturday, July 1, 

2017.  Pancake brunch with sausages, eggs 

and coffee, 11:30 am immediately following Mass. 

“Everyone who acknowledges me before others I will 

acknowledge before my heavenly Father.”  

     Matthew 10:32 

Do you share your Catholic faith with others? 

Do you defend your Catholic faith or do you 

remain silent when the situation arises? Do 

you pray in public before meals? Pray for the 

strength and courage to be a joyful witness of 

our Catholic faith when the opportunity presents itself. 

Summer’s Coming! 
 

The Parish Office will be closed Mondays 

July 3 and 10.  In case of an emergency, 

please leave a message on the answering ma-

chine. 

Summer office hours for July and August will be Mon-

day to Friday, 8:30 am to noon. 

Little Flower Children’s Choir 
 

Do you play the piano and can play while someone is 

singing? Do you enjoy being around 

children? If you answered yes to 

both of these questions, consider 

signing up as the lead pianist for the 

Little Flower Parish Children’s 

Choir starting in September. For 

more information, please email 

Vanessa Braun at halas20v@gmail.com. We look for-

ward to hear from you.  

Are you having a good day?  Great!  Thank Jesus for sus-

taining you.  Are you going through something difficult?  

Then it’s time to proclaim what you know to be true.  Tell 

Jesus you trust him.  Tell him that you believe there’s a 

place in heaven with your name on it.  Declare that he is 

bigger than what you’re going through.  Then watch your 

anxiety begin to give away. 
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